
 

 
 
07/05/2025 - Milton Police, Massachusetts State Police, and the Norfolk District Attorney’s Office 
are investigating a motor vehicle crash that resulted in two fatalities Saturday afternoon, Norfolk 
District Attorney Michael W. Morrissey and Milton Police Chief John King said. 
 
Police responded shortly before 4:30 p.m. to the intersection of Randolph Avenue and Hillside 
Street where a Mercedes Benz GLB 250 traveling north on Randolph Avenue collided with a 
Toyota Corolla traveling in the opposite direction. 
 
The operator of the Corolla, a 71-year-old woman, and her passenger, a 39-year-old man, 
succumbed to their injuries. 
 
Their names are not being released pending notification of next of kin. 
 
The driver and lone occupant of the Mercedes Benz, a 47-year-old man, suffered serious injuries 
and was transported to a Boston trauma center. 
 
A third vehicle was struck by debris from the initial crash but was not involved in the collision. 
 
The crash remains under investigation by Milton Police with the assistance of the Massachusetts 
State Police Collision Analysis and Reconstruction Section and the Massachusetts State Police 
Crime Scene Services Section. 
 


